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Viking funds get off  to a tree-rifi c start

Th e fundraising eff ort has got off  to a fantastic start 
with Emma Newby and her Christmas tree elves 
raising £500 towards the cost of the Vikings, with 
her sales of Christmas trees outside Th e Angel, as well 
as raising £500 for Busy Hands Pre-school.

It was a huge eff ort and supported by many - 
thanks especially to the Busy Hands Committee who 
organised a helper rota, the various mums, dads and 
1016 members who helped sell the trees, Heather 
Martin for loaning us her ‘A’ boards and Th e Angel 
for letting us sell outside their premises. Most of all, 
thanks to everyone who bought a tree from us and 
supported this fundraiser.

Th ere will be another 
planning meeting on 
Tuesday 19 January, at 
7.30pm in the Village 
Hall (Small Hall), and the 
timetable of exciting events 
to celebrate our millennium 
is as follows:

Friday 24 June
Evening: Boules Competition (Rattlebone)

Saturday 25 June
10.00am: Skirmish (Rec)
11.00am: Viking Fair (Rec)
3.00pm: Battle (Rec)
7.30pm: Evening lecture, Dr. Tim Bolton, 
   (Holy Cross Church)
Evening: Party at the Rattlebone
Late: Fireworks

Sunday 26 June 2016:
10.00am: Service led by Dean of Bristol 
    (Holy Cross Church)

Th e village hall and fi eld has been booked for the 
entire weekend and we would welcome suggestions 
from groups that would like to run an event in this 
location over the weekend.  Perhaps an exhibition, 
craft and play activities or a picnic.  We are also looking 
for groups to run a bar and BBQ on the Rec, during 
the Saturday event.  If you have any suggestions or 
are interested in being involved please contact Jill 
Cainey on 841380 (jill.cainey@gmail.com).

Picture is Paul Filmer from Sherston 1016 going above 
and beyond transporting trees!!

Brilliant Baubles at 
Sherston School

Th e EYFS and KS1 (Oak, Ash and Birch class) 
children at Sherston Primary School put on a 
wonderful nativity production this year. Ninety 
children took part in ‘Baubles’, in which the 
traditional Christmas story is told through a 
contemporary primary school setting. Th e children 
were all fantastic and looked as if they thoroughly 
enjoyed taking part. Th e teachers, staff  and children 
had all worked so hard and I’m sure all the parents 
were very proud of their children and felt very festive 
after watching. Well done to everyone involved. 
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SHOCC 
(Sherston 
Community Choir) 
News

Our carol singing on Tuesday 15 December raised 
a whopping £110.37 for Parkinson’s UK.

Many thanks to all those who gave money (possibly 
to shut us up?) around the village and for generous 
donations from choir members too.

Our term restarts on Wednesday 13 January and 
we would love to see new members. So, if you are 
making a New Year’s resolution to do something 
diff erent, make friends, exercise the brain a bit, just 
come along to the British School Room at 7.30pm, 
or contact lucy@sherston.plus.com (or tel: 840778 
evenings).

Christmas Waste 
Collection Changes

Garden waste collections will be suspended from 
Friday 25 December and restart from Saturday 9 
January.

All household recycling centres will be closed from 
1.00pm on 24 December, and all day 25 December, 
26 December and 1 January.At all other times the 
centres are open during their revised normal opening 
hours, 10.00am – 4.00pm, fi ve days per week. Please 
check when your local household recycling centre is 
open before travelling. You can check the opening 
times at www.wiltshire.gov.uk/household-recycling-
centres or on 0300 456 0102.

Recycle your tree with your garden waste
If you have paid to have your garden waste 

collected at home you can leave your real Christmas 
tree alongside your garden waste bin for collection 
between 9 and 31 January only. Alternatively you can 
take it to any of Wiltshire’s 11 household recycling 
centres.

Christmas Lights
To all the residents of Sherston may I say thank you 

for all the eff orts this year with our Christmas lights.
In February 1944, Tom Jensen a member of the 

626ths Engineers of the United States Army, arrived 
in Sherston to prepare for their part in the D-Day 
invasions. His fi rst impression was that it was a fairy 
tale picture card with all the candles lighting the 
windows. Maybe if he was here now he would feel 
the same.

Th ank You
Cilla Liddington

Christmas Cheer 
at Brick Club

To round off  2015, Brick Club held its very own 
Christmas Party. Children enjoyed party games, 
party food (including an amazing brick-themed cake 
by Hannah Corbett), Th e Lego Movie and, of course, 
Lego! 

Th e next Brick Club will be on Friday 1 January, 
5.30pm to 6.30pm - Junior Brick Club (reception 
to 8 years), and 6.30pm to 8.00pm – Brick Club (8 
years upwards).
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Meeting of the parish council
Th e parish council will next meet on Th ursday 

14 January in the village hall at 7.30pm. All are 
welcome to attend and there are opportunities to 
raise questions and make comments. If you cannot 
attend the meeting but have something to raise, 
please contact the clerk, Sarah Wood, on 840197 or 
email clerk@sherston.org.uk. You can also contact 
the council via the response form on www.sherston.
org.uk where minutes of meetings can also be read.

Wanted - 
Community 
Governor at 
Sherston School

We are currently looking to recruit a (non-parent) 
Community Governor. As a Community Governor, 
you will live or work within our local community 
and understand the value the school has within its 
neighbourhood. You will help balance the governance 
of the school from this wider viewpoint.

Th e school has 190 pupils currently on roll and aims 
to provide a friendly, caring atmosphere in which a 
broad, balanced education is provided by committed 
teachers and support staff . 

Governors play a central role in the strategic 
management of the school, working with the school’s 
Senior Management, the staff , the parents and the 
children. Th e work includes:

• setting targets for raising standards of educational 
achievement;

• monitoring progress towards meeting these targets;

• working together to support and challenge the 
performance of the school as a whole; and

• deciding policy and future development plans.

Th e commitment is six full governing body 
evening meetings a year, with further input on one 
of the various sub committees, such as Teaching & 
Learning, Foundation & Ethos, and Finance, Staffi  ng 
& Premises. In return, you will receive training and 
support from other governors and Governor Services, 
and the satisfaction of being a member of a team 
working to make a diff erence to the lives of young 
people within your community.

So, if you are interested and possess enthusiasm and 
skills that can help, or just want to fi nd out more 
– please get in touch with Richard Hulme (Chair 
of Governors) by email to RHulme@savills.com or 
phone 841118.

Don’t forget to get your 
tickets for the 2016 
Busy Hands Quiz

Th e annual Busy Hands Pre-school Quiz is fast 
approaching – to be held on Saturday 6 February! 
Do not miss out on one of the greatest nights on the 
Sherston calendar! Tickets for teams of four are just £20 
– grab yours from the post offi  ce as soon as possible. 
Th is is our main fundraiser for Busy Hands and is a 
fab night out, so please do come along and support us! 

And, of course, it’s not just a quiz; as in previous 
years, there will also be a raffl  e and an auction held on 
the night, both with fantastic prizes. Raffl  e tickets are 
now on sale at £1 each – and are available from any 
committee member or from outside the post offi  ce on 
weekends in January. Th e top three raffl  e prizes are: £25 
Tucks voucher; Family ticket Cotswold Wildlife Park; 
and Sunday dinner for two at Th e Ship, Luckington. 

If you’d like the chance of winning an auction prize, 
but can’t make the night itself, do not panic – you can 
place a sealed bid on any auction prize in advance of 
the night. Auction lots include a handheld Dyson, 
a one-to-one dog behaviour training session and a 
Nordic walking lesson. A complete list of prizes will 
be in next month’s Cliff hanger and available to view 
outside the post offi  ce on weekends in January. Sealed 
bids can be dropped off  at 19 Court Street up until 
12.00noon on Saturday 6 February. 

Th e British School Room was a colourful sight 
with Christmas cloths and table decorations made by 
members when we welcomed Jean Collens to speak 
about ‘Looking at Life as I see it’ at our December 
meeting. Jean has worked for the Alzheimer’s 
Association for several years and has met many people. 
Her talk comprised a quantity of short articles, poems, 
observations and quotes, some amusing and some sad, 
which she has collected over the years. All gave a view 
on life from various perspectives and, as she read them, 
she added her own little anecdotes and comments. 

Th is was the last meeting in 2015 - we have had a 
very busy year with outings and meals, and visits to 
the Buckingham Palace Garden Party and the Annual 
Meeting at Th e Royal Albert Hall celebrating 100 
years since the Women’s Institute was founded. Some 
members have recently joined other members from the 
Wiltshire Federation at a carol service with readings 
and, of course tea and cake, in Westbury. 

We have been very pleased to welcome two new 
members during the year, both of whom had recently 
arrived in Sherston.

Sherston 
W.I.
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It may be have been relatively mild, but Wiltshire 
Council is ready to keep the roads clear this winter 
when the temperatures drop. Here are 10 things you 
may not know about gritting season.

1. Wiltshire Council has 24 gritters at the ready to 
treat our primary network – that is 25% of the 
county’s roads including primary A and B roads, 
and 50% of the network in severe conditions.

2. Th e gritters will cover 726 miles from our 
eight strategically located depots, spreading 
150 tonnes of salt each time they go out on the 
primary network.

3. Salt, not grit, is spread, and 14,000 tonnes is 
held in stock at the start of the winter season.

4. Weather stations are strategically placed around 
the county these give real time information and 
assist in producing accurate forecasts so helping 
to ensure gritters are sent out at the right time

5. A dedicated team of duty engineers monitors the 
weather 24/7 during the season and is supported 
by highways staff  and a team of 24 drivers who 
are on standby throughout to be called into 
action at any time. Farmers and other specialist 
contractors are also on standby to help their 
communities with snow ploughing.

Gritting season is here: 10 facts about 
winter maintenance in Wiltshire

6. 1,600 salt bins are being fi lled for use on local, 
lightly used roads and pavements. Parish and 
town councils that have requested them have 
also been given 1 tonne bags of rock salt for 
community use.

7. Th e council has invested in six new tractors that 
can assist in winter maintenance.

8. Last winter the gritters went out 60 times.

9. 7,326 tonnes of salt was spread on Wiltshire’s 
roads last season (2014/15).

10. Wiltshire Council has a dry run at the start of 
each winter season, during the run no salt is 
spread, but residents will see gritters out and 
about on the designated gritting network during 
the day as drivers familiarise themselves with the 
route.

• Fully Qualifi ed to City and Guilds level 3 with Distinctions 
• Full hydraulic dog bath and table
• Full groom/clip prices from £25

• Full groom/wash prices from £10  • Clip nails £5
• Situated on site with Pyke Boarding Kennels

• Please call for appointment
Rachel Stanley 
01666 840386   
M  07557 654880
www.sherstondoggrooming.co.uk  
Facebook: Sherston Dog Grooming

.co.uk  
rooming

SHERSTON DOG GROOMING
SHERSTON, MALMESBURY, WILTS SN16 0NJ
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What is it?
Free messages from your local police offi  cers about 

policing and crime matters in your area. You can 
receive free messages by email, text or voicemail. You 
can choose which organisations to receive messages 
from and the type of information you receive.

Currently messages are being sent by Wiltshire 
Police, Wiltshire and Swindon Neighbourhood 
Watch and Action Fraud. Th is will soon be extending 
to include other watch schemes, including Horse and 
Farm Watch, and potentially partner agencies in the 
future.

You can reply to messages from your local offi  cers 
to help them better police your area, such as by 
responding to police appeals for information.

You can also join a Neighbourhood Watch scheme 
in your area or request to start a new one.

Swindon Community Messaging aims to improve 
the fl ow of information between communities and 
the police.

How do I get involved?
Wiltshire Police and the Police and Crime 

Commissioner for Wiltshire and Swindon, Angus 
Macpherson, wish to involve communities in the 
prevention and reduction of crime and anti-social 
behaviour. Signing up to Wiltshire and Swindon 
Community Messaging is free, quick and easy. You 
can sign up online for free now by clicking the purple 
‘Join’ button on the website www.wiltsmessaging.
co.uk. With their permission, you can sign up a 
family member or friend if they don’t have internet 
access.

You can change your preference or unsubscribe to the 
system at any time by logging in to your account (click 
‘Sign In’ above) or emailing communitymessaging@
wiltshire.pnn.police.uk

Wiltshire and Swindon Community Messaging is 
NOT monitored 24 hours a day. Always call 999 in 
an emergency or 101 in a non-emergency.

Community 
Police Messaging

Th e green telecommunications cabinet outside the 
church is suff ering a great deal of negative attention. 
Someone has been trying to force entry, resulting in 
the doors being damaged. It is illegal to interfere with 
a utility’s equipment or property.

We are still awaiting the second cabinet that will 
contain the fi bre optic connections to be placed 
next to the current copper cable cabinet. Until this 
second cabinet arrives, it will not be possible for a 
number of households in the village to receive fast 
fi bre broadband. Damage to the existing cabinet may 
delay the installation of the fi bre cabinet and delay 
access to fast fi bre broadband.  

It is also not possible to connect yourself or ‘tap 
in’ to the fi bre network, so there is no reason to try 
to access the cabinets. Once the fi bre is installed the 
householder has to place an order with a provider 
and the necessary connections will be made by 
a professional. To see if your house has access, use 
the following link to check using your postcode and 
postal address: http://www.superfast-openreach.
co.uk/where-and-when/

Bashing 
BT boxes
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Providing a nurturing and stimulating 
environment for babies and children 

aged 3 months to pre-school. 

Telephone:  01666 840105
E Mail: noahsarknursery@aol.com

A Grand Term’s Fundraising for the FSS
Th e Friends of Sherston School (FSS) is a step 

closer to installing two new pieces of playground 
equipment on the school fi eld, following a successful 
term’s fundraising. Th anks to the ongoing support 
from the staff , friends and family of children at the 
school, this term’s grand total raised was £2,092!

Th is leaves a mere £3,400 left to raise towards the 
target of £10,000. Th e major ‘chunk’ was due to the 
annual Christmas Fair, which raised £1,250. As ever, 
local companies generously supported the raffl  e and 
we’d like to give them all a mention to show our 
appreciation: Sherston Post Offi  ce & Stores, Calcot 
Manor, Hobbs Bakery, Beauty by Dawn, Beau 
Belle Lingerie, Woodcock and Cavendish, Avenue 
Veterinary Centre Bristol, Tucks of Sherston, Apples 
& Pairs, Tipputs, Issy Bodies Personal Training, 
Pulse4Fitness, and Th e Angel.

Th e school has grown over the years and the 
current fi tness trail is no longer large enough, so the 
money will pay to complete it, making it a circuit. 
Hopefully, decades of children to come will enjoy 
the new facility. Providing we can meet our target, 
we hope it will be installed ready for September 
2016, perhaps before? 

If businesses or individuals would like to make 
a donation to the Friends of Sherston School to 
help us reach our target more quickly we would be 
very grateful. Please email the Chair Fi Picton via 
fi .parsons@which.net, or cheques can be accepted 
in the school offi  ce during term time. Th ank you. 
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Independent Distributor of 
Aloe Vera Based Products

Improve income or health 
or both. Products sold, 
events organised.  60-day 
money-back guarantee.

Beryl Clampton 
01666841201/07850623517 
beryl@clampton.com  

ENQUIRIES WELCOME

Shooters take on the tournament world!
September saw the second-year anniversary of 

Sherston Shooters, an all-inclusive netball club 
started by four netball-hungry villagers.

Th e group has grown over the two years and 
has maintained many of the original faces but are 
fortunate to regularly gain many new ones, with over 
30 fl exible and regular attendees. We coach and train 
ourselves every week, Mondays 7:30pm at Westonbirt 
Leisure Centre.

Despite enjoying the fl exible and casual nature, 
an important aspect of the all-inclusive ethos of the 
group, it was decided by the majority that the group 
should affi  liate to All England Netball and look to 
join a competitive league.

In order to boost confi dence and give some of the 
undecided members an idea of their ability to play as 
a competitive team, a recent tournament played at 
the University of the West of England (UWE) was 
entered. Th e typical Sherston Shooters enthusiasm 
shone through and, as a result, two teams were 
entered. Of the 12 teams playing, some with many 
more years’ experience and – I must hasten to add 
– professional kit, the Sherston Shooters teams 
claimed third and fi fth place, robbed only of the fi nal 
play-off  due to a draw and a decision based on total 
tournament goals scored.

Aside from one other charity tournament, where 
the Shooters made it to the fi nal and grasped a 
respectable second place, the UWE tournament was 
the Shooters fi rst taste of competitive play.

Following a well-earned Christmas break, training 
resumes on Monday 4 January.

Sherston Shooters have just received confi rmation 
of their offi  cial All England Netball affi  liation and 
will therefore be working towards securing a place 
in the Avon League next Season, September 2016. 
However, we believe it is important to stay true to 
our all-inclusive intentions and, for that reason, we 
are always very happy to welcome new members, 
both casual and league committed.

Sherston Shooters really is a fun and enthusiastic 

club, demonstrating all netball abilities.
Please get in contact if you would like to fi nd out 

more (sherstonshooters@gmail.com).

Left to right:
 Gail Mencner, Helen Seymour, Jess Dickenson, Natalie 
Bull, Anna Butterfi eld, Caroline Dickenson, Anna Gabl, 
Lauren Kiddell, Claire Beard, Emma Newby, Rachel 
Tuck, Jen Hunt, Anna Glasbarrow, Nicky Gray
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Festive Fun with Sherston toddlers

Th e Sherston Baby and Toddler group celebrated 
Christmas at their fi nal meeting of 2015 with a 
Christmas party. Th e children made reindeer and 
santa pictures, there were festive decorations, music 
and snacks, a few bubbles to catch and even a stocking 
full of presents. Th e children had lots of fun whilst 
parents enjoyed a mince pie and glass of mulled wine!  

Th e group will start up again on Tuesday 5 January 

at 10.00am in the Scout Hut. We’d love to see you in 

the New Year, all babies, toddlers and pre-schoolers 

welcome.   

Charming House to rent in historic Southern France 

16 Rue Montmorency is a charming three-bedroom town house located in 
the heart of Pezenas, a beautiful medieval market town. The house can 
accommodate 6 people comfortably and was built in the 18th Century. 
Constructed from ancient stone (probably from the neighbouring castle 
ruins!) it comes complete with authentic touches such as decorative 
wrought iron railings and sky blue wooden shutters which are a decorative 
theme running through Pezenas. 

Light and airy with stunning views 

Number 16 is situated on the apex of a row of town houses, and so has light 
on three sides as well as a roof terrace with stunning views over the old 
town and Languedoc countryside. Rue Montmorency is a stone’s throw 
from the bars and bistros of the vibrant old town. 

Please see the website for more details www.realsouthoffrance.co.uk 

Or call Jennie Lamont on 07985443863 

Quote Cliffhanger on any enquiry 

Creative Hairdressing has fully qualified and 
experienced stylists in all hair lengths and styles, 

both modern and traditional.

Come and join us for that creative experience so 
we can create that individual look for you.

For more information or to book an appointment 
contact

Creative Hairdressing,
3 Market Place,

Tetbury,
01666 502949

www.creativehairdressing.co.uk

GHD
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POP is back! 

Th e world’s fi rst POP-up village brought a whole 
community together and raised over £4,000 in 2013 
and we would love to do it again! But it can only 
happen if you open a POP! 

We are inviting you to be part of a village full of 
POP-up shops and experiences held in Sherston over 
13-15 May weekend. For those of you not around 
for the amazing 2013 weekend, you will no doubt be 
asking ‘But what’s a POP?’ ...

Well, it’s a here today, gone tomorrow experience. 
Held anywhere from your house to a camper van – 
where you can run something you have always wanted 
to run ... from a coff ee shop to a juggling school. Gig 
it, Teach it, Cook it, Sport it, Show it, Make it, Sell 
it – you can POP up whatever you want. Why not try 
your hand at that thing you’ve always thought might 
just work.

Being Sherston, we are not ones to limit ourselves to 
a shop here and there. We want Sherston POPPING 
up fun experiences all over the village from YOUR 
own home or garden for one weekend in May. Th e 
only limit is your imagination and ANYONE can 
join in.

ALL the profi ts raised from each of the POPS will 
go to Sherston Primary School, Busy Hands Pre-
School and our lovely toddler group (you take out 
your costs from any profi ts you make so the POP 
shouldn’t cost you a penny just your time).

Each POP lasts just three hours and we are looking 
for around 40 POPs for it to happen again. So, if you 
fancy opening a fancy dress shop, a gift shop, burger 
bar, an epic football or cricket session, curry house, 
mangold tournament or anything else in between, 
get in touch. You just need to have an interest in 
running a POP during a three-hour slot over 13-
15 May weekend. If POP is going to happen you 
need to get in touch now so we can set the wheels 
in motion. Please email Kirsty.strachan@icloud.com 
by 1 February to register your interest – and to make 
sure you get your slot as places will be allocated on a 
fi rst come, fi rst served basis if we are overwhelmed! 



10

This and all previous issues are available to view and download at www.sherston.org.uk

A busy term at Busy Hands
Th e Busy Hands Committee had a busy time 

fundraising last term, selling Christmas trees and 
running Santa’s grotto. Th e Christmas trees raised 
an amazing £500 – thank you to all who bought 
one, we hope you are enjoying your tree! Our grotto 
eff orts, which included mince pies and mulled wine 
for parents and Christmas crafts for the children, 
brought in over £200. Th anks again to everyone who 
came along.

In the meantime, children at Busy Hands got into 
the Christmas spirit with their very own nativity, 
complete with carrot-munching donkey, and a 
fabulous end-of-term Christmas party, with a visit 
from Father Christmas! 
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SATURDAY 22ND MARCH 2014
Adult: £8.00        Senior: £7.00        Child: £6.00

 
There are over 90 stores with up to 60% off every day. Enjoy a wide choice of 
fashion, homeware, sportswear and many gift ideas at great discount prices.
Clarks Village offers designer labels and famous high street names including 
Gap, Monsoon, Jaeger, Next and M&S to name but a few.
There is a great selection of places to eat and drink with Frankie & Benny’s, 
Burger King and Family Favourites.
There are heaps to keep the children entertained, with King Arthur’s and an 
infant’s play area, plus a traditional Carousel.
So if you adore great brands, but dislike high prices, you will love Clarks Village.

TETBURY 08:30         MALMESBURY 08:45         SHERSTON 09:00
RETURN 16:30

Andrew James Quality Travel prides 

itself  on always providing a high level of  

service, attention to detail for any event 

or trip and providing perfectly presented, 

clean and valeted vehicles.

Its team of  staff  will ensure the success of  

any occasion, advising and assisting with 

the arrangements.

Whether you are planning a day out and 

need a mini-coach or you would like a 

large, luxurious, executive coach you 

will always fi nd Andrew James vehicles 

beautifully prepared and exceptionally 

clean so that you can settle back and 

travel in comfort.

Tetbury Art Society Annual Public Lecture 2016

Th is year will see the last in the series of annual 
lectures, organised on behalf of Tetbury Art Society, 
at Highgrove House. 

Th is year’s speaker will be Daphne Todd OBE, 
portrait painter and fi rst female President of the 
Society of Portrait Painters 1994-2000 and who won 
the BP Portrait Award 2010 with a painting of her 
100-year-old mother’s corpse, who had agreed to the 
depiction. 

Although Daphne is best known for her portraits, 
her work covers a wide range of genres, including still 
life and landscapes inspired by the beautiful Kent and 
Sussex borders where she lives.

Always working directly in front of her subject, she 
misses nothing and the eminent gathering of her past 

sitters - including HRH Th e Prince of Wales, HRH 
the Grand Duke of Luxembourg, Dame Janet Baker 
and Spike Milligan - have found it diffi  cult to hide 
from her analytical gaze! Daphne has stretched her 
talents still further by participating in the BBC’s  Big 
Painting Challenge, when she was one of the judges.

‘Th e Individual as Artist and Sitter’
Daphne Todd OBE
Th e Orchard Room Highgrove House, Tetbury, 

Gloucestershire GL8 8TN
Wednesday 2 March 2016 at 2.15 pm
Tickets: £28 each, non-refundable, to include 

refreshments and cakes
All proceeds will be given to Th e Prince of Wales’s 

Charitable Foundation
Tickets only from Gill Ashley 840993

MARY DERRICK SWIMMING LESSONS
FOR CHILDREN

AT WESTONBIRT SPORTS CENTRE 
NOW OFFERING LESSONS MON, TUES, WED & THURSDAYS AFTER SCHOOL 

We have classes for all abilities:-
Pre-school classes (3-5years) have the teacher in the water, parents do not 

have to get in unless necessary!  
Beginners classes have the teacher in the water. Two levels of improver 

classes & also lane swimming for advanced improvers.
All teachers are fully qualifi ed & crb checked. We follow the asa award 
scheme & have termly “badge nights” for distance awards. We also run 
personal survival classes, bronze, silver & gold challenge awards & also 

rookie lifeguard courses. Holiday courses also available.
All lessons run half termly & are ongoing so no need to keep booking in 

every term!
TEL. 01666 841133 or 077 144 252 01

WE HAVE BEEN ESTABLISHED IN THE MALMESBURY AREA FOR  20 YEARS
ASA SWIM SCHOOL MEMBER

www.maryderrickswimming.com
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Tolsey News
Happy New Year

We hope you have all had a good Christmas and 
New Year break. Once again, we would like to thank 
our patients for their good wishes, cards and gifts that 
came fl ooding in. It is heart-warming to know that all 
the eff orts made by our very hardworking staff , doctors 
and nurses are appreciated so much by so many. 

New Staff 
We are delighted to welcome Liliana to our 

Reception team. Liliana recently moved to the area 
with her family and we were very lucky to snap her 
up when she arrived just as we were looking for a new 
receptionist. She replaces Candi in the morning shift, 
who has moved across to the Dispensary where she is 
training to be a Dispenser.

We said goodbye to Kirstie as she moved on to 
pastures new. We wish her well in her new venture.

All our staff  will be working extra hard over the next 
few months to ensure a smooth transition.

MacMillan Coff ee Morning
Th ank you to everyone who contributed to our 

MacMillan Coff ee Morning in October. All the staff  
and many of our patients contributed a huge variety of 
homemade cakes and biscuits which we also sold at our 
Flu Clinic the following day. It was a very successful 
event and we raised £357.

How much do repeat prescriptions cost?
According to the Medicine Waste campaign, unused 

prescription medicines cost the NHS in the UK an 
estimated £300m every year. Th is could pay for:

• 11,778 MORE community nurses or

• 80,906 MORE hip replacements or

• 19,799 MORE drug treatment courses for breast 
cancer or

• 300,000 MORE drug treatment courses for 
Alzheimer’s or

• 312,175 MORE cataract operations

Judy Sharp Practice Manager

Foxley Plumbing & Heating

Oil Boiler Installation, Servicing and Repairs
Oil Tank Replacement

Heating Installation and Repairs
Bathroom Installations

Unvented Cylinder Systems
No Job Too Small

        Tim Hibbard
            Malmesbury (01666) 822863 
            Mobile 07966 462202

                Email   foxleyph@btinternet.com

One of the main concerns is that medicines on 
repeat prescriptions, which are ordered and collected 
by patients, are not used. It is estimated that £90m 
worth of unused prescription medicines are retained 
in individuals’ homes across the UK at any one time. 

Between 40-50% of patients do not take or use 
their medicines as prescribed. Th is can occur for a 
number of reasons, including: patients not believing 
the medicine is necessary; possible side eff ects; 
fi tting taking or using medicines into daily routines; 
choosing between medicines if patients feel they 
are taking too many; and cutting down or stopping 
medicines they have been taking for a long time.

So how can you help to reduce this amount whilst 
saving money for the surgery and the NHS as a 
whole?

• Please let your GP or the dispensary know if 
you’ve stopped taking any of your medicines

• Check what medicines you still have at home 
before re-ordering

• Discuss your medication with your GP, this can 
easily be done in a phone consultation 

• Th ink carefully before ticking all the boxes on 
your repeat prescription forms and only tick those 
you really need

• If you don’t need the medicine, please don’t order 
it! If you need the medicine in the future you can 
still request it.

• If you need to go into hospital, please remember 
to take all your medicines with you in a clearly 
marked bag.

• Please also remember that your medicines are 
prescribed only for you; it’s not safe to share them 
with anyone else.

• What to do with unused medication that you no 
longer need: 

• Even if you never open them, once medicines 
have left the pharmacy, they cannot be recycled or 
used by anyone else.

• Please bring your unused medicines to the 
pharmacy for safe disposal.

• NEVER dispose of your unused or unwanted 
medicines down the toilet

• Unused medication can be a safety risk: 

• Return out of date medicines to your pharmacy or 
dispensary for safe disposal

• If your medicines change - return your old 
medicines to the pharmacy for safe disposal to 
avoid mixing them up with your new medicines

• Don’t stockpile medication - it is a safety risk for 
children and others who might take them

• Store medicines in an appropriate place out of 
reach of children
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Shear Class & Serenity
Uni-Sex Hair Salon and Beauty Salon

Sherston 01666 840840

Tuesdays - Saturdays
Late Opening and Reduced Rates for 

Senior Citizens on Thursdays

For all your Hair & Beauty
Treatments

Appointments not always necessary
please call in

MATRIX                                                BIOLAGE

Village hall 300+ club
December 2015 Draw 
1st 276 Judy Mackison £13

2nd 58 Ray Wiltshire  £12

3rd 12 Jenny Griffi  ths £11

4th 247 Margaret Crawford £10

5th 266 Clare Robinson £9

6th 71 Irene Johnston £8

7th 67 Jo Owen  £7

Christmas Bonuses
174 Helen Harris  £5

298 J Laddle  £5

203 Linda Stevens  £5

238 Peter Verney  £5

323 Sharon Bailey  £5

271 J Broom  £5

88 January Farrington  £5

81 Joyce Wilkins  £5

Collectors:  A Andrews, M Goulding, A Lyall, G 
Mason, P Moody, R Moody, J Platts, L Prior, and M 
Th acker.
Th e next draw will be held when all the subs for 2016 

have been collected. Collecting started in December 
and hopefully will be fi nished by the end of February. 
If you are out when we call, a form will be left for you 
to complete. Th is can be handed in, with the sub, at 
the Post Offi  ce, as in previous years. Th e sub remains 
the same at £6 per person for the year.
If you would like to become a member, there are new 

membership forms for completion at the post offi  ce. 
If you have any queries, ring Lin Prior on 840846.
Th ank you for your support

Warming up 
Wiltshire!

Do you struggle to keep your home warm or worry 
how you will aff ord your energy bills this winter? 

Contact Warm & Safe Wiltshire for free, impartial 
advice about keeping your home warm, using your 
heating system, understanding your energy bills and 
making energy saving improvements. Advice can be 
given through home visits as well as over the phone. 
Home fi re safety checks can also be organised 
in partnership with Fire and Rescue for eligible 
residents. Homeowners or privately renting tenants 
in Wiltshire with a suitable property can now have 
cavity wall insulation installed in your home, free of 
charge – helping to make your home warmer and 
cheaper to heat.

If you, or someone you know, would benefi t from 
speaking to a trained energy adviser, then get in 
touch. 

Call 0300 003 475
email warmandsafe@wiltshire.gov.uk 

Small Ads
You can now advertise items for sale or wanted in the 

Cliff hanger including services required such as gardening 
or cleaning. Cost is £2 for up to 20 words. Copy should be 
in paper form and put through the letterbox at 37 High 
Street by the 15th of the month together with £2 in cash.           
All monies raised will be donated to charity..         
Private advertisers only please – no businesses.



C.J.GOUGH

PAINTER & 
DECORATOR

41 The Tarters, 
Sherston,

Malmesbury, 
Wiltshire 

SN16 0NT

Telephone: 

01666 841003 www.positivelydogs.co.uk

01666 840179 / 07712 128147

Behaviour Consultations
qualified, logical, straightforward advice that works

1-2-1 Training
tailor made to help you and your dog

Classes
from puppy to adolescent

working with you to work with your dog

for further details or advice please call

14

This and all previous issues are available to view and download at www.sherston.org.uk

North Wilt’s Villages 
Flower Club
November meeting

Th e Sundial Th eatre was the setting for our ‘Big 
Event’ and it certainly felt like the Christmas 
festivities were beginning. It was wonderful to hear 
all the happy friendly chatter as members and friends 
browsed the stalls, tried their luck at the tombola or 
enjoyed their refreshments prior to the show. Th e 
evening was a great success, with over160 members 
and friends coming together to enjoy fabulous 
fl oral art. Nick Grounds exceeded our expectations 
by providing humorous commentary along with 
wonderful fl ower arrangements which captured the 
colour and sparkle of Christmas.

Future meetings
Our fi rst meeting of 2016 will take place on 20 

January. Lucy Ellis will demonstrate under the 
title ‘To the Manor Born’. Lucy is now a NAFAS 
National Demonstrator; she was also part of the 
South West Area NAFAS design team which won a 
gold medal at the 2015 RHS Chelsea Flower Show. 
Lucy will also judge the second round of our annual 
competition. Th e theme is a decorated candlestick. 
We have two classes, improver’s and experienced, 
the same title for both. All are welcome to enter.

On 17 February we head to the Cricklade House 
Hotel for our annual members dinner. On 16 
March we will be holding an imposed workshop. 
Th e resulting arrangements will be judged by those 
attending the evening. Th e results will be used as 
part three of our annual competition.

Flower club meetings take place at Crudwell 
Village Hall, SN16 9HB on the third Wednesday 
of the month, 7.00pm for 7.30pm. If you enjoy 
fl owers come and join us, visitors and new members 
are always welcome.

For more information please contact Margaret on 
01285 770 639.

Happy new year to all 
our moviola supporters

Our fi rst fi lm of 2016 is
SUFFRAGETTE [12A]@ GRITTLETON 
VILLAGE HALL on Wednesday 27 January 

Th is stirring story focuses on Maud [Carey 
Mulligan], a working wife and mother whose life 
is forever changed when she is secretly recruited 
to join the UK’s growing suff ragette movement. 
Galvanized by Emmeline Pankhurst [Meryl Streep], 
Maud becomes an activist for the cause alongside 
women from all walks of life. When increasingly 
aggressive police action forces Maud and her 
dedicated fellow suff ragettes underground, they 
engage in a dangerous game of cat-and-mouse with 
the authorities, who are shocked as the women’s civil 
disobedience escalates and sparks debate across the 
nation. Also starring Anne-Marie Duff  and Helena 
Bonham Carter.

Tickets £6 from Lesley on 01249 783157 or email 
l_palmer@btinternet.com  

Doors open 7pm, programme starts at 7.30pm
www.moviola.org

Jane s̓ Flowers
Arrangements 

for all occasions
Jane Clarke

01666 840368 
07979 477819

jane.d.clarke@gmail.com
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Sherston Market
Th e next market is on Saturday 16 January at 

Sherston Village Hall from 10.00am to 2.00pm.  
Th e café will be serving up some enticing and 

delicious food to tempt you both to eat in or to 
take away. Not only will we have our very popular 
vegetarian curry with naan bread but also our 
sought-after bacon butties, as well as a delicious 
homemade soup. Just what’s needed in January!

At all markets at least one free stall is off ered for 
a charity or voluntary group to raise funds. Anyone 
interested in running such a stall should please use 
the contacts below. All these stalls have done well to 
date so don’t be shy in booking one!  

For those on Facebook there is an active Sherston 
Market page with lots of information about our 
stallholders and their products. Please also visit our 
new website www.sherstonmarket.co.uk which lists 
details of which stallholders are attending the next 
market.

If you are a local maker, baker, grower or producer 
and are interested in taking a stall please either 
use the contact form on the web site , phone 
07887 814843 / 07769 613627 or email info@
awkwardsquad.co.uk.

Boondocks ‘16 
tickets available

We’re delighted to let you know that tickets for 
the second ever Boondocks Festival are now on sale. 
You may have joined us in last July for a memorable 
weekend of top-quality music, relaxed family vibe, 
mouthwatering food and awesome weather – if so, 
you’ll want to make sure that the weekend of Friday 
8 and Saturday 9 July is in the diary for this year. 
And you can buy your tickets simply by searching for 
Boondocks on www.eventbrite.co.uk 

And if you didn’t make it to Boondocks in 
2015, then what can we promise you? Well, fi rstly 
Boondocks is a music festival – there’ll be rock, folk, 
R&B, bluegrass and a whole heap of other things 
besides over the two-day event. Local bands, up-
and-coming bands from the South West, even some 
national names are on the list for this year but the 
one thing they all have in common is superb quality 
and entertainment value. Th en there’s the site – a 
peaceful fi eld just an easy stroll from the lovely town 
of Malmesbury, with onsite parking and camping. 
Big enough to feel like a ‘proper’ festival, but small 
enough to let the kids run free, and to be surrounded 
by friends and neighbours. Talking of kids, families 
are very important to us and the success of our kids’ 
area last year has meant that we’re putting a huge 
investment into the junior activities for 2016, and 
including access in the ticket price. And did we 
mention the food? We pride ourselves on our huge 
and demanding appetites here on the Boondocks 
team, and so we only invite the very tastiest and most 
interesting of food retailers to come along!

But here’s the thing. Boondocks 2016 is supported 
by crowdfunding, which means that more than 800 
tickets have ALREADY been sold, before the box 
offi  ce has even opened!

We’d love you to join us, but please don’t wait too 
long because these tickets are the hottest Christmas 
presents in town.

 With seasonal wishes from Th e Boondocks Team.

MAN FOR 
ALL SEASONS

WILL UNDERTAKE 
ALL HOUSE/GARDEN 

MAINTENANCE
NO JOB TOO SMALL

From
CUTTING HEDGES, 

WEEDING THE GARDEN 
& CUTTING DOWN TREES

To
PAINTING & SMALL JOBS 

IN THE HOUSE
ALL MACHINERY PROVIDED
- LOG SPLITTER AVAILABLE

01666 825463

Freelance
Tetbury Bookkeeper

Philippa Lark

 * Local References *

Keep accountancy costs down with
 excellent quality bookkeeping records

www.tetburybookkeeper.co.uk
01666 505824
07771 914512

Nestled in pastureland on the outskirts of Sherston. 
Three lovely double, en-suite rooms.  

Peaceful and private, separate from main house. 

Luckington Road, Sherston. 
01666 841445  

www.carriersfarm.co.uk
info@carriersfarm.co.u
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Free insulation off er for 

Wiltshire residents
With the colder weather here, Wiltshire residents 

are being given the opportunity to improve heating 
in their home for free, thanks to grant funding which 
is available immediately.

Wiltshire Council’s Warm and Safe Programme 
means eligible homeowners or privately-renting 
tenants in Wiltshire can have cavity wall insulation 
installed in their home, free of charge – making their 
home much warmer and cosier, and cutting their fuel 
bills.

Th ere has been a huge demand for assistance with 
the cost of insulating properties, so residents are 
being encouraged to act swiftly in order to benefi t 
from the current off er.

Th e available funding is for cavity wall and loft 
insulation which tackles the problem of cold homes 
and excessive expenditure on fuel bills for residents 
in Wiltshire. As an example, residents in an average 
semi-detached house could save £295 a year on their 
fuel bills.

 Maggie Rae, Wiltshire Council corporate director, 
said ‘Cold temperatures can have such harmful eff ect 
on our health, particularly for older people, so it’s 
vital that our homes feel warm and safe.

A well-insulated home makes a huge diff erence so 
I hope eligible people take up this off er and it helps 
them have a happy healthy winter.’

Keith Humphries, Wiltshire Council cabinet 
member for public health said ‘Th is is a fantastic off er 
which will not only improve people’s homes, making 
it more comfortable, but will also reduce fuel bills. 
Having a well-insulated home can save hundreds 
of pounds but more importantly has lots of health 
benefi ts. I’d urge people to speak to the team to 
arrange a survey and see if they can benefi t.’

For further information and to arrange a survey, 
simply call the Wiltshire Warm and Safe team on 
0300 003 4575 or email warmandsafe@wiltshire.
gov.uk

January Services

 3th January 4.00pm All Age Service 

    10th January 11.00am  Communion Service 
                                                                                              
 17th January 11.00am All Age Service

 24th January 10.30am Christian Unity Service
                              at Sherston Methodist Chapel

 31st January 11.00am All Age Service

Optimum Mobility
    of Malmesbury

            

Also walking aids, bathing & household aids
The Old Dairy, Pinkney Park, Near Sherston

01666 840060
www.optimummobility.co.uk

More Wiltshire primary school children are 
achieving good grades for reading, writing and 
maths, with 88% taught in schools that are good or 
outstanding, according to latest government fi gures. 
Performance tables released on 10 December by the 
Department for Education show eight out of 10 
children in Wiltshire achieve the benchmark of level 4 
or above in the three core subjects of reading, writing 
and maths. Th e 80% fi gure is an improvement of 2% 
on last year with a consistent increase in the last few 
years of at least 2% per year. High proportions of 
pupils continue to make the expected gains in their 
knowledge and understanding of core subjects with 
92%, 95% and 89% making expected progress in 
reading, writing and maths respectively. Th e 2015 
performance fi gures are published just a week after 
Ofsted’s annual report noted that 88% of Wiltshire 
primary school pupils, 31,000 children, are in good 
or outstanding primary schools. Laura Mayes, cabinet 
member for children services, said: ‘I’m very pleased 
to see that a large number of our schools in Wiltshire 
are good or outstanding and that the commitment 
and hard work of pupils, teachers and headteachers 
is having such a positive impact on exam results. 
Congratulations to pupils and schools who have 
achieved such great results.’

Carolyn Godfrey, corporate director, said: ‘Th ese 
positive outcomes are a testament to the hard work of 
pupils, teachers and leaders preparing pupils for the 
next stage in education. However, we are not at all 
complacent and we continue to work in partnership 
with schools to ensure that all pupils do as well as they 
possibly can so they are prepared for the challenges of 
a secondary school curriculum.’

2015 fi gures show 
more Wiltshire 
primary pupils in great 
schools and doing well
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Allington Bar Farm,  
Chippenham, SN14 6LJ     

Tel: 01249 658112 
 

Open 7 days 9am – 6pm  
Mon – Sat  

&  10am – 5pm on Sundays. 

Quality Local Produce

Home produced Pork, Lamb, Beef & Goat 
Home Made Sausages & Burgers

Local Free Range Poultry
All available daily from our Butchery

Locally made Preserves, Chutneys & 
Pickles

Somerset Jersey Organic Milk & Cream 
Local Cheeses & Home Cooked Meats

Extensive range of local Ice Cream
Locally Grown Fresh Fruit & Vegetables

Homemade Cakes & Pies
and many more local ingredients …..

Beautiful two bedroom holiday 
cottage for rent in Cornwall

The Boathouse is an idyllic cottage on the 
spectacular Fowey River Estuary, just two miles 
from Fowey and a step away from the water’s edge.

A converted boathouse and lime kiln, the cottage 
is one of the oldest buildings in the picturesque 
village of Golant.

Comfortable and 
welcoming with 
magnifi cent views across 
the river, there is a log fi re 
for cosy winter holidays 
and a private terrace ideal 
for spring and summer 
barbecues.

Sleeps Four + Cot

Please see the website for full details: 
www.theboathousecornwall.co.uk/

or alternatively call / email  

+44 (0)7980 014 471
info@theboathousecornwall.co.uk

Toddler Taming - 
Parenting course 
for parents with 
children under fi ve

Family life is under great pressure today and 
parents face bewildering choices about how to parent 
eff ectively. Discovering we are not alone in the 
challenges we face and picking up ideas from other 
parents can make a huge diff erence. Unfortunately, 
children do not come with an instruction manual 
or have an on/off  switch! If your toddler is reaching 
the terrible twos or even the troublesome threes and 
you do not know where to turn for help, we may 
have the answer!

Malmesbury Children’s Centre runs free parenting 
courses on a regular basis. By attending weekly 
sessions, we can help you to enjoy your children 
by becoming more eff ective and stress-free parents. 
Also, meet local like-minded parents in similar 
situations and make new friends at the same time.

Some of the topics that will be covered are:

• managing behaviour positively and consistently

• listening and talking more to your children

• sharing experiences

• creating better relationships with your children

• increasing your confi dence as a parent

Our next course starts on Tuesday 12 January 
and runs until Tuesday 1 March from 9.30am to 
11.30am at Malmesbury Children’s Centre with a 
break for the school holidays. We also have a free 
crèche. If you would like to book a place or for 
further information, please contact us on 825566 
or email malmesburycc@spurgeons.org.
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Th e Wiltshire Business Expo is back for 2016 and, 
in April, the popular event will take place for the fi rst 
time in Salisbury Market Square as part of Salisbury 
Big Business event. Th e theme for the 2016 Expo is 
Marketing and Finance, with talks and workshops 
throughout the day and evening from experts in these 
sectors.

Fleur de Rhe-Philipe, Wiltshire Council 
cabinet member with responsibility for economic 
development and skills, said: ‘Th is promises to be an 
extremely useful networking event for businesses – a 
chance for local business leaders to raise the profi le 
of their business and explore benefi cial relationships 
with other organisations in the county.’

Part of Wiltshire Council’s Legacy for Wiltshire 
programme, the Business Expo was fi rst created to 
build on the momentum of 2012’s Olympic and 
Paralympic Games and the Queen’s Diamond Jubilee 
celebrations. 

Th e Wiltshire Business Expo was fi rst held in 
June 2013 at the Civic Centre in Trowbridge and 
created an opportunity for businesses to network 
and promote local products and services to other 
businesses and members of the public. It also off ered 
an opportunity for attendees and exhibitors to listen 
to inspiring speakers.

Wiltshire Business Expo returns for 2016

Pinkney Park.   Malmesbury.   Wiltshire

For a free initial consultation contact:
info@sketchuparchitecturaldesign.com

07814 685 519
www.sketchuparchitecturaldesign.com

• Design and Visualisation

• Planning Applications

• Building Regulation 
Drawings

3D CAD Models and
2D Drawings

 

JOIN THE SPORT OF KINGS 
Flat & NH Racehorse Purchaser based in Sherston 

 
2014 Gr. 1 Winners The Wow Signal & Garswood 

 
www.richardknightbloodstockagent.com 

richard@richardknightbloodstockagent.com  
Mobile: 07769 349240 

It ran again the following year in marquees in 
Monkton Park, Chippenham.

Stand sales are now open for businesses and stand 
tickets can be purchased from: www.eventbrite.
co.uk/e/wiltshire-business-expo-2016-tickets-
18779177024?ref=ebtnebregn  

For more information, visit 
www.wiltshirebusiness-expo.co.uk

H A I R  B Y  J U L E S  

High Quality Mobile Hairdressing service for Sherston and the surrounding 
villages, providing all your needs, even wash basin and towels.

         

 
            Perms: Half Head   £35.00 including  S&S or Blow dry
                   Full Head   £45.00 including  S&S or Blow dry

Colours, T,Sec, Full Head Roots.. Full Head Foils ...Gents Cuts..

I would love to hear from you... 
Please call JULES 07581790110 
or email yewtree04@btinternet.com

Wet Cuts  £15.00
Cut & Blow dry  £33.00

Senior Citizens on any day:
Shampoo & Set  £12.50

Cut Shampoo & Set  £24.50
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HMH CONTRACTING LTD 
General Builders  
Tel 01666 841412 
Email info@hmhbs.co.uk 

*Extensions 
*New Builds 
*Kitchens 
*Bathrooms 
*Listed Buildings and Renovations 
*Architectural Design and Planning Service 

COMPLETE BUILDING SOLUTIONS FROM START TO FINISH 

In Association with Partridge Architectural Services 07833433872 
Email drawings@partridgehouse.co.uk 

FREE LOAN CARS AVAILABLE 

www.balconyhousecellars.com

The Old School, High Street, Sherston SN16 6LL.

The UK’s largest selection of wines from 
South West France from £4.99.
Over 200 vintage wines from Bordeaux, Rioja and Port 
from the 1930’s to 2000. We specialise in stocking and 
sourcing wines for presents and special occasions including 
large formats.

Range of regional foods from France, Italy and the UK.

Open evenings, weekends and bank holidays.

Tuesday to Friday 5pm-8pm

Saturday 10am-8pm

Sunday 12am-4pm

Free 

 
sale of good quality vintage wines.

We also hold private or corporate wine and food tastings 
for 4-40 people. Why not have a private tasting dinner 
party at your house?

For telephone orders and specialist advice please  
call Neil on 07976 776359.

 

Kristian Pettifor  
Designer and maker of bespoke  

freestanding and fi ed furniture.   
 
 
 
 

www.kris anpe for.com 
Kris anpe for@gmail.com 

07922878899 

  For the Widest Range of Bedding,  

Hanging Basket & Patio Plants in the Area 

Herbaceous Perennials  & Alpines 
Vegetable and Herb Plants 

 Foxley Road, Malmesbury  
Tel: 822171 www.foxleyroadnurseries.co.uk 

FOXLEY  ROAD  NURSERIES  
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PAWS FOR THOUGHT
PROFESSIONAL DOG WALKING 

AND MINDING SERVICE
Bespoke service for 
you & your dog
Experience in handling 
both large & small dogs

Fully insured in all 
aspects of dog care

Knowledgeable in canine fi rst 
aid, training and obedience
Group or individual 
walks available

Established & recommended 
for 6 years

Animal Minding Service also available for cats & domestic 
pets. Animals are happier & more secure in their own 
environment. Daily visits provided to include feeding, 

grooming, tlc & medication if required
          Please call Sophie Francis on 01666 840538 
                              or 07531 057016
                                     References available 
                                            on request

Do you want to know
YOUR 

FAMILY HISTORY
Skeletons in the cupboard, 
convicts, statesmen, rich 

man, poor man,
 beggar man, thief?

We all have them and they 
are hiding there waiting to 

be found.
Let me fi nd them for you.

Beryl Clampton
Call anytime:  01666 841201
                or   07850 623517
e-mail: beryl@clampton.com

Firewood
Dry seasoned, 
hardwood logs 
Barn stored 

any size available
Also kindling sold in nets
Delivered to your door

For more details call Steve on

01454 232941 or 
07974194012

Supporting Wiltshire’s talented elite athletes
Now in its fi fth year the Funding Future Olympians 

and Paralympians Elite Athlete grant is open once 
again for applications.

Working in partnership with local businesses, 
Wiltshire Council is able to support rising sports 
stars through the Funding Future Olympians and 
Paralympians Foundation. Th anks to the success of 
the annual Legacy Business and Sports Gala dinner, 
launched in 2014, more than £48,000 has been raised 
for the foundation to support elite athletes.  Grants 
of £1,000 have enabled these rising sports stars to 
access training and competitions, as well as purchasing 
equipment and covering transport costs to regional, 
national and international events.

As part of delivering a legacy in Wiltshire, following 
the London 2012 Olympic and Paralympic Games, 
the partnership between Wiltshire Council and local 
businesses has supported 48 individuals through 
the Funding Future Olympians and Paralympians 
programme.

Baroness Scott of Bybrook OBE, Leader of Wiltshire 
Council said ‘We want to support our rising sports 
stars and we know that these grants make a huge 
diff erence providing much needed fi nancial support 
for competitions, events and training camps. Working 
with local businesses has proved to be a huge success 

and making the connection between our aspiring 
athletes and local business has helped with funding 
and sponsorship support. We see this as a mutually 
benefi cial arrangement and one which is helping to 
grow Wiltshire’s future Olympians and Paralympians. 
Next year’s gala dinner is proving to be extremely 
popular and we have already sold more than 60% of 
the spaces available. Th is demonstrates the support 
from businesses for his great foundation fund.’

Previous recipients of a grant include Paralympian 
Stephanie Millward, British Rhythmic Gymnastic 
Champion Laura Halford and Team GB canoeist 
Hannah Brown.

Hannah said ‘Receiving the funding was very 
important because it allowed me to focus on my 
training and purchase equipment for one of the most 
important years in my career and has helped set me on 
the path to Rio in 2016. I’m grateful for the support 
I have received and which I hope can benefi t more 
athletes who are seeking to reach their goals.’

People of any age who are competing at a national 
level or above in any sport recognised by Sport England 
are invited to apply. Th e deadline for applications is 
Monday 18 January at 5.00pm. For more information, 
the criteria and the application form go to www.
fundingfutureolympians.org.uk

 

Tel: 01454 238181 Fax: 01454 238772 
www.thwhite.co.uk 

Sherston Works, Knockdown, Nr Tetbury, Glos. GL8 8QY 
On the A433 between Tetbury & Didmarton 

Monday to Friday 8.00 am to 5.30pm 
Saturday 8.00 am to 12.00 Noon
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lucytominteriors@gmail.com 

Wiltshire farmers’ views sought for research

Cranfi eld University is undertaking a research 
project called Wessex BESS investigating how the 
countryside and nature in Wiltshire aff ects people’s 
sense of wellbeing. Th e researchers would like to 
interview farmers in the county south of the M4 
motorway about their role in managing the Wiltshire 
countryside.

Interviews will take between one hour and one and a 
half hours to complete at a time at your convenience, 
and will focus on how you make decisions on managing 
your land for food production, forestry, nature 
conservation or any other land use. Th e interviews 
would be between December 2015 and February 
2016.

All interviews will be in strict confi dence and any 
information that we make public from the interviews 
will be reported anonymously. Th is means that your 
personal identity and the name and address of your 
farm will not be disclosed in any distributed, archived 
or published material resulting from this research. You 
will of course have the right to withdraw from this 
research at any time, and your responses will be used 
only for academic, non-commercial purposes.

Findings from this research are intended to inform 
future government policy aimed at assisting farmers 

Tel: 01666 840 042   Mob: 07720 717 902
www.sharpeswindowsanddoors.co.uk

in balancing their competing land management 
requirements and maximising the benefi ts they get 
from their land.

If you are a farmer in this area and are happy to 
participate, email Jim McGinlay at j.mcginlay@
cranfi eld.ac.uk or call 01234 758 125. For more 
information on the Wessex BESS project go to www.
brc.ac.uk/wessexbess/home

Lantern House - Sherston
5* holiday cottage

Family & friends visiting?
Sleeps 5 + Nursery for baby

T. 01666 505807
M. 07928 809624
E. lanternhouse@cotswolds.plus.com

www.cotswolds.plus.com
McTimoney Chiropractic

Tolsey Surgery, Sherston

A gentle & e ective treatment for 

back, neck & shoulder pain, 

migraines, sports injuries & more

Emma Newby BSc MMCA

01666 841 402

www.mctimoneychiro.co.uk
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Eudo Tae Kwon Do Th ursdays 7-9pm in Sherston 
primary school hall.  For details contact Simon Penfold 824773. 

Footpaths group Th e group has published the booklet 
‘Sherston Walks - a new guide to local rights of way’, featuring 10 local 
walks and is now on sale at the post offi  ce. If you would like to learn 
more about the footpath group and perhaps take part in some of its 
activities please come along to a meeting. For further information contact 
Maggie Harries on 841047 or maggie@harriespartnership.com

Forest School Club Weekly outdoor activities during 
term time at both Sherston and Luckington School and further fun 
extended sessions during school holidays. For further information 
please contact nikiwalden-forestschool@hotmail.co.uk

Fresh Air Fitness A fun outdoor workout suitable for all 
levels. Sherston Rec Fridays 9.30-10.30am £6 per class. Book with 
Stuart 07986 003602 / 01453 836173 or stuart@pulse4life.co.uk

FSS Winter Games Club Board games and cards 
in the Scout Hut Fridays 3.15-5.15pm from 29 Jan. £1 per child 
including squash and a biscuit. Coff ee and a catch-up corner for 
adults, all in aid of Friends of Sherston School. For more details 
contact Sophie Cheetham (sophcheetham@gmail.com) or Alex Evelyn 
(alexrevelyn@gmail.com)

Hogwards  Th e Help a Hedgehog Hospital charity has a 
satellite hospital in Tetbury.Mary Hinton 07779 299224 
www.helpahedgehog.org 

Ingleburn Trefoil Guild Meets on the 3rd Monday 
of the month, usually at St. Mary’s School Tetbury at 7.30 p.m. Lifts 
are available for non-drivers in the Sherston/Malmesbury area. Details 
from Helen Price, 503187 or retreatcottage17@btinternet.com  
Malmesbury Area Board Meeting 
For details see www.wiltshire.gov.uk/areaboards 

Malmesbury Concert Band  Rehearsals on Fri 
evenings in Malmesbury, 7.15 – 9.15pm. Th e band performs at local 
Bandstands, public concerts, etc. and is always on the look-out for 
brass and woodwind players (and percussion and string bass or bass 
guitar) of reasonable sight-reading ability.   For further details and to 
ascertain current vacancies see our website http://www.freewebs.com/
malmesburyconcertband/ and/or contact Tony Fleming, the Musical 
Director, on 575229 or tony@jacfl eming.plus.com

Malmesbury Community Choir 
Th e Malmesbury Community Choir is a non-audition performing 
choir that meets for rehearsals in the Old School Room at the Town 
Hall every Monday evening from 7.30-9.30pm. Th e waiting list is 
currently full for ladies, but we would always welcome extra men 
and young people between 14-21 years old. Membership is £50 per 
quarter, but membership for U18s is free and U21s is half price. For 
further information please email
info@malmesburycommunitychoir.org, visit the website at 
www.malmesburycommunitychoir.org or
www.facebook.com/MalmesburyCommunityChoir.

Malmesbury Embroiderer’s Guild 
Th e local branch holds monthly meetings at Little Somerford 
Village Hall. On alternate months there are Saturday workshops 
on a wide range of topics, and on the intervening dates there is a 
Tuesday evening talk at 7.30pm. We always welcome newcomers 
and occasional visitors, although prebooking is essential for the 
workshops. Just turn up for the talks – non members £5. 
For further information please phone Heather Martin 840375 or  
www.malmesburyembroiderers.blogspot.com

Malmesbury Luncheon Club Over 60s meet 
every Wednesday at midday in the Wesleyan Room of Malmesbury 
Town Hall for a chat and a 2 course lunch followed by tea or coff ee. 
£3.50. Please call Helen Churchill on 840080 if you’d like to attend. 
New members most welcome. Volunteers also needed to prepare and 
serve lunch, no washing up.

Malmesbury Film Society  Memorable new, classic 
and foreign fi lms are shown at 7.30pm every 3rd Sunday of the month 
at St. Mary’s Hall, Malmesbury - no booking or membership necessary.  
Join us for unique fi lms and an enjoyable evening out.  See our website 
www.malmesburyfi lmsociety.org.uk for details on all upcoming fi lms. 

Malmesbury Villages Community Partnership 
For details contact Woody Allen  390110  mark.allen@allenclan.co.uk

Malmesbury Rainbows, Brownies & Guides 
For details contact the Division Commissioner at malmesbury@
wncounty.org.uk

Holy Cross Church
Th e Coff ee Shop - Fair Trade tea and coff ee with homemade 
biscuits  biscuits and brownies - Open Th ursday mornings only to 
Easter  9.30 am – 12 noon    
Sunday services  8.00am Holy Communion; 9.30am Holy 
Communion  (3rd Sunday 9.30am Family Service); 6pm Evensong (3rd 
Sunday Evening Holy Communion from the Book of Common Prayer) 
See the Parish Life for more details
Mustard Seeds is a Saturday morning club for children aged 4 and 
over,from 10am – 12noon once a month.

Congregational Church - in Th e British 
Schoolroom 1st Sun we visit local Churches together. 2nd Sun 11am. 
Visiting Speaker. 3rd Sun 4pm Family Friendly Service.4th Sun 4pm 
Children’s Church. 5th Sun we worship elsewhere. All services are led 
or hosted by Pastor Andrew Williams-Tarling Contact awtcharfi eld@
hotmail.co.uk or 07921 390878 (or fi nd us on Facebook.).

Methodist Church Services every Sunday at 10.30am 
apart from 3rd Sunday in the month when service is held at 
Luckington. For further details see the Parish Life

Gauzebrook Church for Children
Children are welcome at all the services which are held in the 
Gauzebrook Group churches but there are some occasions which 
are particularly for them:  Junior Church is held at Court House, 
Hullavington. Th is is for children from 3 to 11+. Any children under 
3 need to be accompanied by an adult. 
Contact Becky Fisher 07974 030212 or becky.fi sher@deanery.org.uk  

Little Lights Every Th urs, 10.30 am in Hullavington church. 
Children aged 0-5 and their parents/carers come from across the 
Group, including Sherston, for songs, crafts, activities, Bible stories 
and snack time. Any questions, contact Chantal on 837522

Easton Grey Parish Church 
See Parish Life for details of services

Sunday Newspapers 
On sale 8am - 11am every Sunday in Sherston village hall. 

Link provides a voluntary car service for residents living in the 
Malmesbury area, taking those in need to hospital, the chiropodist, 
GPs’ surgeries and to visit sick relatives. For further information 
please call 840861 between 9am and 1pm Monday to Friday.

Ancient Order of Sherston Mangold Hurlers 
Why not join us and discover the joys of mangold hurling and all its 
traditions?  For further information email ebeplaced@aol.com. 

Busy Hands Pre-school Meets 9.10am - 12.10pm 
everyday in the village hall for 2 3/4 - 5 year olds. Lunch Club Mon to Fri 
until 1pm and exciting new outdoor free fl ow area. All childcare vouchers 
welcomed.  For further details call Henry Crawford on 841065 www.
sherstonbusyhands.org.uk or email us on chair@sherstonbusyhands.org.uk

Castle Combe Colts Football Club Join 
a charter standard club with CRB checked FA qualifi ed coaches, 
fantastic playing & training facilities and a healthy inclusive culture – 
take a free 4 week taster session. Currently recruiting for the following 
age groups: Mini-Kickers (Rec/Y1) U10 (Y5) U11 (Y6). Tel 837286 
or secretary@cccfc.co.uk   www.cccfc.co.uk

Charity Bingo In aid of a diff erent local charity each month 
on the 3rd Friday at 7.30 for 8pm start in the village hall. 50p entry 
and 30p a book. Light refreshments available. 

Church bell ringing Practices are every Wednesday 7.30 
- 9.00pm.  Call Geoff  Martin 840375 or come along.

Clem’s Club Meets 2nd & 4th Tuesdays Feb to June and Sept 
to Dec 2.30pm – 4 pm in the British Schoolroom (alternating with the 
Senior Club). All friendly fellas welcome for simple char and chat. 

Dance classes at Th e Scout Hut  Fun and 
friendly classes for children to learn ballet and/or jazz on Tuesday 
afternoons during term time Preschool/infant ballet 3.30 - 4pm, Jazz 
4 - 4.30pm. Junior ballet 4.30 - 5pm,  Jazz 5 - 5.30pm All abilities 
welcome.  For more information please call Abigail on 07720 396195. 

Drawing Classes in Sherston 
Classes are held in the British Schoolroom during term times Weds either 
10am to 12noon or 1.30 to 3.30pm. Students have individual attention and 
the classes are friendly and welcoming. We work on observational drawing in a 
range of media, pencil, watercolour crayon and pastel; subjects include plants 
and fl owers, natural objects and still life groups. For further information please 
contact Heather Martin heather@geoff martin.plus.com  or phone 840375

Groups and Regular Events in and around Sherston
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North Wiltshire Villages Flower Club 
(affi  liated to National Association of Flower Arrangement Societies - 
NAFAS) meets at 7.30pm on the third Wed evening of most months of the 
year at Crudwell Village Hall. Join members come from the surrounding 
villages to hear speakers and enjoy fl oristry demonstrations and do 
workshops and competitions. Call Margaret Stanford on 01285 770 639 to 
answer any queries or give information about forthcoming events.

Parish Council Meeting Takes place on the 2nd 
Th ursday each month at 7.30pm in the village hall. Minutes of 
meetings can be read online at www.sherston.org.uk.  Further details 
contact Sarah Wood on 840197 or clerk@sherston.org.uk

Th e Rattlebone Boules League Consists of 48 
teams playing in 3 Leagues.  Contact Tony Towle on 840574.

Red Bull Inn Boules  Friendly boules club at the Red 
Bull Inn (Malmesbury Rd) - meets every Th urs at 7.15pm – any level. 
For the more competitive members, there is a team playing in the 
Cotswold Pétanque league. To enter, please contact Sue McKechnie 
on 840601 or susannemckechnie@hotmail.com.uk

Senior Club Meets at 2.30pm in the British School Room 
every other Tuesday alternating with Clem’s Club. 

Sherston 1016 Fundraising for local good causes and charities. 
Contact sherston1016@gmail.com or Martin Jacques 07717 424619

Sherston Badminton Club We play every Tuesday 
evening from 7.30pm in the Village Hall from September to the end 
of May. – New members welcome. For more information contact Ray 
Clifton on 840592

Sherston Brownies Meet every Wednesday during term 
time 5.45 – 7pm in the Scout Hut.  All girls are welcome to join after 
their 7th birthday, but there is a waiting list.   Visit www.girlguiding.
org.uk and follow the parents link to register your interest, for all other 
queries contact Tawny Owl (Nicky) at nicky.gray@btinternet.com

1st Sherston Cub Scout Pack 
Membership of the Cub Pack is open to those between 8 and 10 ½ 
years old. Th e Pack has regular meetings on Friday nights in term times 
from 6.30pm to 8.00pm. Th ere is a waiting list for Cubs, and those 
interested should contact Greg Hughes, Bagherra, Cub Scout Assistant 
Leader, greghughes_2000@yahoo.co.uk to obtain an application form  

1st Sherston (John Rattlebone) Scout Troop 
Is open to young people from the village and surrounding parish 
from the ages of 10 ½ to 13 ½.  We meet at the Scout hut on Tuesday 
nights from 7.00pm to 9.00pm during school term times. To join 
contact Riaan van Rooyen riaan@pulse-software.co.uk Th ere is 
currently a small waiting list to join.

Sherston Whitewall Explorers 
You don’t need to have previously been a member of scouts or guides 
to join us, just be aged between 13 ½ and 18 and free between 
8.30 and 10pm on a Friday night during term time; for further 
information please contact Darren Walsh - 841043 or Ewan Blair 
–840096 – whitewallexplorers@googlemail.com 

Westonbirt Guides Meet in Querns Hall, Rosehill 
School, Westonbirt 5pm – 7pm every Wednesday. Sherston Brownies 
tend to come along if they don’t join Scouts. Details from Ann Bye, 
01454 218152, ann.bye@virgin.net

Sherston Drama Group 
Th e Drama group puts on plays and pantomimes in the Village Hall. 
If you are interested in taking part or helping out contact Richard 
Skeffi  ngton (Chairman)  r.a.skeffi  ngton@gmail.com  Tel. 840092

Sherston FC Th e club play in the Stroud league at Knockdown 
Park on Saturday afternoons - spectators and new players welcome. 
Contact Pete Brock on 07912 777647 or peter.brock666@btinternet.com

Sherston Ladies’ Swimming Club 
Want to get fi t? Lose weight? Our Club is a friendly and sociable 
group open to any ladies of any swimming ability from Sherston 
and the surrounding area. We swim at Westonbirt Leisure Centre on 
Wednesday evenings from 8 – 9 pm. Everyone swims at their own 
pace although there is a lane for faster swimmers. It costs £5 per 
week, £40 for 10 weeks. For further information please phone Maggie 
(840969), Annabel on 840592  or Heather (840375).

Sherston’s Living Churchyard  
Please help maintain the living churchyard on the second Wednesday 
of the month from 2pm to 4pm, weather permitting.  Please check 
with Sue for timings each month.   Church of the Holy Cross  
Further details contact Sue Robinson on 841263

Sherston Magna Cricket Club Junior nets have 
now fi nished for the season, but u15s are welcome to Senior nets 
at 6.30pm on Tues nights at Pinkney Park. If you would like to get 

involved with local cricket please email cricket@sherstonmagnacc.
co.uk  or visit the website www.sherstonmagnacc.co.uk  

Sherston Netball Club Training every Monday 7.30pm 
at Westonbirt Leisure Centre. All ages and abilities welcome. £3 per 
session. For more info, please contact Ailsa (07971 845206), Lauren 
(07885 597429), Saara (07739 552336) or Kate (07792 064438).

SH.O.C.C. Th e choir meets at 7.30pm each Wednesday in 
the British Schoolroom £3 per session - New term starts Wed 9 Sep 
refreshments 50p. Further information from Lucy Lawrance on 840778 
(evenings) or lucy@sherston.plus.com

Sherston Photography Forum 
A monthly group has formed in Sherston for anyone with an interest in 
photography 2nd Tuesday of each month at 7.30pm in the Village Hall.  
For details call Nick Holland on 841019 or nholland63@btinternet.com 

Sherston Pilates Classes held on Wednesday afternoons 
and evenings in the village hall.  Run by Saara Sharman, Chartered 
Physiotherapist.  All ages and abilities welcome.   For more details 
contact Saara on 07739552336 or sherstonpilates@gmail.com 

Sherston Tennis Club Th e tennis courts are located 
on Knockdown Road,  open to all over the winter. Children’s Sat am 
coaching will start after Easter. If you would like to be emailed with 
details nearer the time, please contact Sophie Cheetham on 07786 
990045 or sophcheetham@gmail.com. If you’re interested in joining 
the club or using the courts, please contact Nic Riley on 840682 or 
nic50riley@gmail.com.

Sherston Th eatre Club Excursions with a Sherston 
High Street-to-venue return coach service. Annual fee £20. Listings 
under www.communigate.co.uk/wilts/sherstontheatreclub/ or contact 
Helen Quirk on 840516 or helenandjim@thequirks.plus.com

Sherston Toddler and Baby Group
Th e group is a fun way for babies, toddlers and their parents to meet 
and play. We meet at 10 -11.30am each Tuesday in the Scout Hut  
with toys for all stages from wrigglers to toddlers, craft activities, music 
and snacks for all, not to mention a much-needed cup of tea/coff ee 
for the deserving parent. Further details contact Sophie Cheetham, 
sophcheetham@gmailcom  07786 990045 or alternative like us on 
Facebook for regular updates www.facebook.com/sherston.toddlers

Sherston Velo A new cycling club formed of enthusiastic road 
cyclists from Sherston and the surrounding area - formally accredited by 
British Cycling at the end of 2014. Th ere are regular rides each Saturday 
and Sunday morning with a fast paced group leaving fi rst for an hour, 
followed by a longer club run. For membership and other information 
about the club, visit the website www.sherstonvelo.cc or email Mark 
Walsh at secretary@sherstonvelo.cc

Sherston Village Hall Available for hire by all. Ideal 
for meetings, events, parties etc. For details Chris and Tony Weedon 
841377 or email dogleg3@gmail.com 

Sherston W.I. Meetings on fi rst Th ursday of month Mar - Sept 
in the Village Hall at 7.30pm and Nov/Dec/Feb in the British Schoolroom 
at 2.30pm. No meetings Oct or Jan. New programme in Mar. Visitors 
always most welcome £3.50. Further information: Secretary 840578

Sherston Young Craft Group Every Monday 
6.45 – 8.15pm in the village hall (children 9 years and over). £3 (incl all 
materials) per evening paid in advance of each half term.  To join, please 
contact Minnie Hulme on 841118 or email hulmessherston@sky.com

WEA Sherston Arts, Literature and History Courses 
Th e WEA (Workers’s Education Association) off ers courses on the 
Arts, Literature and History in the British School Room, Cliff  Road. 
For more information or to book a place contact Warwick or Pat 
Jones on 840764 or warwick.jones@btinternet.com.

Village Hall 300+ Club For an annual subscription 
of only £6, give yourself the opportunity of winning a cash prize in every 
monthly draw whilst supporting the Village Hall.   If you would like to join, 
or need more information, contact the coordinator, Lin Prior on 840846.

Wiltshire Walks Th e walk lasts approximately 45 minutes 
and often ends with a cup of tea or coff ee.  Further information 
contact Sarah Sims on sarah.sims@wiltshire.gov.uk or 07846100233. 
For a full list of walking groups in Wiltshire please visit 
www.wiltshire.gov.uk/getwiltshirewalking.

Wild Yoga Mon evenings during term time – 6.45-8pm and 8.15-
9.30pm in the village hall. Drop in rate £9 reducing to £7.50 if you take 
up the course. Contact Th eo 07818 401110 or theo@wildyoga.co.uk

If you run a club, society or organisation in Sherston that holds regular events such as 
the above and wishes to be listed, please supply your details and we will add them to the 
Regular events list. If you have a particular event then please write a short piece about it 
and we can include it as an article and put the details in the What’s On list for that month.
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Sherston
Th e Rattlebone Inn
Monday Quiz Nights Every Monday at 7:30pm Free entry 

and prizes for the winning team

Boules Presentation Evening with Buff et Wed 13 Jan - all 

players in the Rattlebone Boules League are invited for the 

prizegiving  7pm Please bring your entry forms for the 2016 

season. Anyone interested in joing should see Tony Towle   

Live music with Going Underground. Fri 22 Jan    

Check boards for more details of events 

For further details call 840871 or follow on Twitter 
#GavinHunt@Th erattlebone or visit www.therattlebone.co.uk/

Sherston Market
Local crafts and produce which vary each month, cake stalls 

including Aunt Addie’s Farm Project fresh local vegetables 
and cheeses from Brinkworth Dairy.
Every month a free stall in the lobby is made available to 

local charity or voluntary group to raise funds. See www.

sherstonmarket.weebly.com for dates and a contact form.  

10am-2pm Village hall  

Sat 16 Jan  Sat 13 Feb   Sat 26 Mar     

WHAT’S ON
What’s on in 2016 
Dates for your diary

February
6    Busy Hands Quiz

June
24-25    Battle of Sherston Events

If you’re planning a community event in the parish why 
not let the Cliff hanger have the basic details as soon as 
possible? Email  info@sherstoncliff hanger.co.uk to add the 
event to this list. Everyone will then know what’s occurring 
in good time and it will help prevent events clashing.

Treatments that help soften the fine lines and wrinkles on your face: 

 • Free personal consultation

 • Forehead lines, frown lines, crows feet

 • Skin rejuvenation, scar and blemish reduction 

 • Treatment for excessive underarm sweating

Dr Pip Pettit BM FRCGP Aesthetic Practitioner, Sherston, Wiltshire  Tel: 0788 7582 233     www.perfectly-you-aesthetics.co.uk

For further details call 07887 814843 or 07769 613627 or 
email info@awkwardsquad.co.uk or visit www.sherstonmarket.
co.uk or https://www.facebook.com/pages/Sherston-

Market/195319400641324

Worker’s Educational 
Association (WEA)  Art, 
Literature and Music courses
Dutch and Flemish Painting Masters Paul Chapman 

presents a comprehensive review of the astonishing 

contribution of 15th, 16th and 17th century Dutch and 

Flemish painters including Bosch, Bruegel, Vermeer, Frans 

Hals, Rubens and Rembrandt Fri 8 Jan - Fri 12 Feb 2016, 

10am-12.15pm. Course Fee:   £48 

Th ree Choirs Festival - 1 day course Tim Porter holds 

comprehensive exploration of the 300 year history and music 

of the internationally renowned festival being celebrated at 

Gloucester in 2016. Sat 19 Mar 2016,  11am – 4.40pm  £25  

British Schoolroom. 

For further details call Enquiries and bookings contact Warwick 
or Pat Jones on 840764 or warwickandpatjones@gmail.com or 
visit www.wea.org.uk/

Art Exhibition at 
Shear Class Salon
January - Gill Ashley. Do stop by for a look. Anyone can call 

in to see them – you don’t have to be attending the salon. 

Sherston Senior Club
AGM Tues 12 Jan at 2pm in the British School-Room New 

members welcome - subscription 2016 is £15.00.  

British School Room

For further details call Helen Quirk 840516 

Sherston WI Talks   

AGM  4 Feb at 2.30pm in BSR Visitors always welcome 

- £3.50. If new to the village come and make new friends.  

Mar-Sep in the Village Hall at 7.30pm and Nov/Dec/Feb in 

the British Schoolroom at 2.30pm. No meeting in Jan  

For further details call Jill Woodward 840578 or 
jillwoodward222@btinternet.com 



25

Westonbirt  
Th e Arboretum

Jan - Feb  admission prices Adults £6 Concs and those 

arriving by bike or public transport  £6  Children (5-18) £2 

under 5s free

Specialist Wood Sales  2nd Saturday and Sunday every 

month 10am-1pm in aid of FOWA   

Th e new TreeQuests app enables adventurers to create 
their own quest through the arboretum, with interactive 
challenges along the way...    
Check website for details of events, wood and photography 
courses, guided walks and family fun days     
For further details call 880220 or visit 

www.forestry.gov.uk/westonbirt

Malmesbury
Events at Malmesbury Children’s centre 
Toddler Taming! Free parenting course for parents with 

children under 5 Tues 12 Jan -  1 Mar from 9.30 to 

11.30am with a break for the school holidays - free crèche 

Malmesbury Children’s Centre  

For further details call 825566 or email: 
malmesburycc@spurgeons.org or visit www.malmesburycc.org

Malmesbury Film Society 
Showing world and classic fi lms every 3rd Sun of the 

month at 7.30pm.  Tickets £5, no booking required.   

St. Mary’s Hall, Malmesbury 

For further details visit  www.malmesburyfi lmsociety.org.uk 

Malmesbury & District University of 
the Th ird Age 
U3A is a unique organisation which provides educational, 

creative and leisure opportunities for retired and semi-

retired people to come and learn together, drawing upon 

the knowledge, experience and skills of their own members 

to organise and provide interest groups in a very wide 

range of subjects.  Now with over 350 members in the 

Malmesbury group  Meet on the 4th Th ursday of the 

month at 10am for refreshments 10.30-11.30 speaker close 

by 11.45 Charge 50p 

Social gathering around lunchtime Th urs 28 Jan - more 

details on website later   

Th e Dolittle Raid by David Head Th urs 25 Feb   

Th is is Jazz - Alan Cornell  Th urs 24 Mar   

SALES, RESTORATION & UPHOLSTERY
Unit 1a Warren Business Park, Knockdown 

Nr Tetbury, Gloucestershire GL8 8QY

Tel: 01454 238004
Mobile: 07889 655152

Email: djhicksantiques@hotmail.co.uk
Website: www.djhicksantiquefurniture.co.uk

D.J. HICKS
A N T I Q U E
FURNITURE

Please mention to advertisers that you saw their advert here first

Sue’s Strolls 
Sun 10 Jan  Please assemble at the village hall for 10.00am 

with a return Rattlebone Inn just around 12noon for 

seasonal refreshments. As ever children and well behaved 

dogs, the latter on leads, are very welcome. Th e walk is 

entirely free and there is no need to book a place – just 

turn up on the day. Th is is a PHEW ! event see www.

legacymalmesbury.org.uk

For further details call Sue McKechnie 840601 or 
susannemckechnie@hotmail.co.uk or visit 
www.legacymalmesbury.org.uk     

Busy Hands Pre School Annual 
Fundraising Quiz Night 
Raffl  e and auction.  Sat 6 Feb  Bar opens 7.30pm Quiz 

starts at 8pm £20 for a team of up to 4 All proceeds to 

Busy Hands Pre-school  

Sherston Village Hall 

For further details call Tickets on sale at the Post Offi  ce or call 
Emma 841402 or email emmanewby@gmail.com

Knockdown 
Th e Holford Arms 

Live Music every weekend  
Check boards for more details of events    
For further details call 01454 238669 or 
info@theholfordarms.co.uk 

Easton Grey  
Whatley Manor  

Th ursday evening cinema £23 includes a choice of either 

a glass of wine, a bottled beer or soft drink. A small tub 

of delicious ice cream (choice of fl avour) and of course 

popcorn. Must be prebooked 8.30pm start Mr Holmes 14 

Jan  uite Française with Kristin Scott Th omas 11 Feb 

Sunday Cinema  £8.50 includes your cinema ticket for 

the screening and popcorn. In addition, on the day, choose 

one, two or three courses from the a la carte lunch menu in 

‘Le Mazot’ brasserie Th e Sunday Cinema Screenings must 

be pre-booked and at least one course must be booked Mr 

Holmes 24 Jan uite Française with Kristin Scott Th omas 21 

Feb  

Whatley Manor For further details call 834026 or visit 
www.whatleymanor.com
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Crudwell   
North Wilts Villages Flower Club 
Flower club meetings take place on the 3rd Wed each month, 

7 for 7.30pm. If you enjoy fl owers come and join us, visitors 

and new members are welcome.

“To the Manor Born” - demonstration by Lucy Ellis 20 Jan 

Th e second round of our competition will be a decorated 

candle stick. All are welcome to enter 

Annual Members’ Dinner  17-Feb at Cricklade House Hotel   

Imposed workshop  Th e resulting arrangements will be 

judged by those attending the evening and will be used as 

part three of our annual competition. 16-Mar 

Crudwell Village Hall SN16 9HB 

For further details call Margaret on 01285 770 639

Wotton-Under-Edge
Th e Electric Picture House 
A refurbished local cinema run by volunteers from the 

local community Th is month: Star Wars: Episode VII - 

Th e Force Awakens 2D; Hotel Transylvania 2; Bolshoi 

Babylon plus Q&A; Pan 2D; Tangerine NT Live: Les 

Liaisons Dangereuses Th ur 28 Jan; Belle and Sebastian: Th e 

Adventure Continues; Taxi Tehran  check website for  details 

Films: Amy; Love and Mercy; Th e Globe on Screen: 
Comedy of Errors; RSC Live Othello Wed 26 Aug; 
NT Livr: Th e Beaux Strategem Th urs 3 Sep; NT Live 
Coriolanus (Encore)     Check website for  details

For further details call 01453 844601 or visit 
www.wottoncinema.com

Bletchley Park Day Trip  Book the date - Th ur 14 Apr 

2016 cost £35 incl entrance and coach travel max 30 

places so please contact Judy Paginton at secretary@

malmesburyu3a.org.uk  

Assembly Rooms at the Town Hall 

For further details call Membership Secretary Julia Batty on 
01249 720327   or visit www.malmesburyu3a.org.uk  

Didmarton  
Flicks in the Sticks
Testament of Youth Fri 8 Jan Doors open 6:30pm for 

7.30pm start. Cash bar   £3 in advance £3.50 on the door  

Ski Film Evening with  Glühwein and fondue  Sat 9 

Jan fi lm starts 7.30pm Doors open at 6.30 for cash bar, 

Glühwein, cheese fondue and hot dogs We will be hosting a 

Special evening of Ski Films including Warren Miller Th rills 

and Spills  

Didmarton Village Hall  

For further details call Jenny Body 01454 238358 or 
jenny.body@btconnect.com 

Grittleton   
Moviola - 
the Touring Rural Cinema Scheme
SUFFRAGETTE [12A] Wed 27 Jan Doors open 7pm for 

7.30pm start  £6 from Lesley or on the door

Grittleton Village Hall

For further details call Lesley 01249 783157 or 
email l_palmer@btinternet.com or visit http://www.moviola.org/

British Schoolroom

Friday 1st, 15th & 29th January
 
5.30 to 6.30pm  - Junior Brick Club:   

     reception 8 years

6.30 to 8.00pm – Brick Club: 
      8 years upwards
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Nailsworth  Forest Green Rovers F.C.
Professional football only 20 minutes drive from Sherston. 
Home matches:  Fri 1 Jan 5.30pm v. Torquay Utd. Sat 23 

Jan 3pm v. Braintree Town   Adults £17/£15, Concessions 

£13/£11, under 16s £9/£7 junior £6/£4 Adults £15/£13, 

Concessions £10/£8, under 16s £2

Th e New Lawn Forest Green Nailsworth 
For further details call 
01453 834860 or visit www.forestgreenroversfc.com

 Bath, Stroud, Bristol
Covent Garden Royal Opera House 
and Ballet @ the cinema
Live and pre recorded screenings of opera and ballet from 
the ROH Covent Garden     
Rhapsody / Th e Two Pigeons 26-Jan, Opera: La Traviata 
4-Feb, Opera: Boris Godunov 21-Mar, Ballet: Giselle 6-Apr   

Opera: Lucia di Lammermoor   
Stroud Apollo, Odeon Bath and many other Cinemas

For further details call 0871 220 6000 or visit 
www.roh.org.uk/cinema

Malmesbury, Chippenham, 
Bath, Stroud, Bristol, Wotton
National Th eatre Live
Live and pre recorded screenings     
Live: Les Liaisons Dangereuses Live: Th ur 28 Jan   

As You Like It  Live Th urs 25 Feb      

 For further details, call or visit www.ntlive.com

Bath Th eatre Royal 
Regent’s Park Th eatre London present Lord of the Flies 
Tues 12- Sat 16 Jan   £15-£33.50 

Hetty Feather 19-24 Jan   
St Petersburg Classic Ballet: Swan Lake  26-28 Jan   
St Petersburg Classic Ballet: Th e Nutcracker 29-30 Jan   
Book ahead for: Let it Be; Th e 39 Steps; Confusions; 
Hero’s Welcome; Hobson’s Choice; Toast; Th e Gruff alo’s 
Child;Private Lives; West Side Story; Rehearsal for Murder; 
Single Spies; Th e Herbal Bed; Goodnight Mr Tom    
For further details call 01225 448844 or visit www.
theatreroyal.org.uk

City of Bath Choir in concert
Choral Workshop: Puccini & Prosecco 

Come along to the annual workshop  Sat 23 Jan 9:30am  

St Michael’s Without  

For further details call  or visit www.bathbachchoir.org.uk or 

www.bathboxoffi  ce.org.uk 

9.10am-12.10pm everyday in the Village Hall...
Now with Lunch Club until 1pm Monday to Friday

Age 2 3/4 - 5 years
New outdoor free flow play area
Come along for a taster session!

call us on 07841 571943  or  01666 841062 
email us on chair@sherstonbusyhands.org.uk

visit us at www.sherstonbusyhands.org.uk
Registered charity no. 296903 

S h e r s t o n  

P r e - S c h o o l  

IAN ASHBY 
(SHERSTON)
                    

Private hire 
6 seat taxi
                  

                        
07875 844463
                        
01666 841224

STANTON COMPUTER SERVICES
We come to you!

PC repairs
Upgrades
Installation of new hardware
Wired and wireless networking
Internet and email set up and coaching
Virus cleansing

Please call Nick Greene on 01666 837850
 Mobile 07887 721396

Email:  nick@computerfi xer.org.uk

ABBEY DAMP PROOFING
Malmesbury, Wiltshire

DPC Injection • Woodworm Treatment

Tanking • Cellar & Basement Conversions 

Dry & Wet Rot • Condensation Control 

Plastering Services • Replacement Wall Ties 

Guarantees provided • Fully insured

Tel: 01666 823520  Mobile: 07951 437163
chrisgrayson92@yahoo.co.uk

Ride On Cycles 
The Mobile Cycle Workshop That Comes to 

You Full range of servicing & repairs carried out by a City & Guilds qualified mechanic. 
Contact Andy on: 

01454 880872 / 07443333219 
andy@ride-on-cycles.co.uk 

      www.ride-on-cycles.co.uk 



BT fault line     0800 800151

CLARENCE (Highway complaints)   0800 232323

Cllr John Th omson    01666 840785

Malmesbury Activity Zone  01666 822533

Malmesbury Library  01666 823611

Malmesbury Police 101     (emergency 999)

Malmesbury  Primary Care Centre    01666 825825

Malmesbury Secondary School          01666 829700

Malmesbury Youth Centre     0799 0908550

MP James Gray  01249 652851

NHS Direct  0845 4647

Sherston Parish Council 01666 840197

Sherston Post Offi  ce 01666 840456

Sherston School 01666 840237

Sherston Village Hall (bookings)        01666 841377

Tolsey Surgery  01666 840270

Wiltshire Council 0300 4560100

Useful Numbers
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FIREWOOD
SEASONED ASH 
FIREWOOD 
AVAILABLE IN 
VENTED 1M3 BAGS 
WITH FREE LOCAL 
DELIVERY. 
£55 PER BAG. 

07972943800 
01454238787 
EMAIL 
tim@wattsandwattslt
d.co.uk 

SHERSTON 
DRIVING SCHOOL

Michael Holborow A.D.I.

Tel: 01666 840327   

Mobile: 07790890978

mike@sherstondriving.co.uk

Boutique
Bed & Breakfast
and Tearooms

Sherston High Street

Tearooms open 8-5 daily   

01666 840039

www.sherstonangel.co.uk    
tara@sherstonangel.co.uk

EMERGENCY RESPONSE
If you are in immediate danger call 999

Th e public version of Sherston’s Emergency Response 
Plan can be found on the Sherston website: 
www.sherston.org/downloads/sherston-parish-
council-emergency-plan/Sherston-Emergency-Plan-
REDACTED-20-11-2015.pdf

Sherston Emergency Response Coordinator

Jill Cainey

841380

3 Noble Street

emergency@sherston.org.uk (only during an incident)

Wiltshire Council

Highways, Social Care, Emergency Transport

24hr telephone contact:  0300 456 0100

EPRR@witlshire.gov.uk (only during an incident) 

Floods:  0300 456 0105 or drainage@wiltshire.gov.uk

Useful Information

Wiltshire Council Online Gritting routes

www.wiltshire.gov.uk/parkingtransportandstreets/

roadshighwaysstreetcare/gritting.htm

Utilities

ELECTRICITY – SSEPD Power track

www.ssepd.co.uk/Powertrack

0800 072 7282 or 0345 072 1905 from a mobile phone

WATER – Bristol Water

www.bristolwater.co.uk/contact/

Emergency Helpline: 0345 702 3797 (24 Hour)

WATER – Wessex water

www.wessexwater.co.uk/Contact-us/

Emergency Helpline: 0345 600 4 600 (24 hours)

BBC Wiltshire can be heard via:

West Wilts area 

(Chippenham, Devizes and Trowbridge): 104.3FM


